
  

Vermont Council of 
Independent Schools 

JOHNSBURY 
ACADEMY 

January 3, 2017 

Mr. Stephan A. Morse, Chairman 
Vermont State Board of Education 
219 North Main  Street, Suite 402 
Barre, VT 05641 

Dear Stephan: 

We are writing in follow up to our recent discussions regarding the Board's proposed rule 2200 
series governing independent school approvals. We believe the few sessions we have had for 
direct dialogue with members of the Board, independent schools, and representatives of the 
public sector, have been productive in exploring different perspective and priorities. In our view, 
these sessions highlight a clear need for a lengthier dialogue before any changes to the rules are 
made. 

As we discussed, there appear to be some areas of the proposed rules where consensus may be 
possible. It is our understanding that the Board does not intend to require independent schools to 
comply with all state and federal laws and regulations that apply to public schools, such as 
teacher licensure. Rather, the goal of the "catchall provision" as we understand it, is to ensure 
independent schools provide a safe and healthy environment for students. We also understand 
the goal of the financial capacity provisions are intended to ensure institutional solvency. 
Enclosed with this letter are suggested language changes for the sections that address the 
following: 1) defmition of "independent school"; 2) accreditation; 3) health and safety; and 4) 
financial capacity. Current Board rules already address most of these areas (apart from a newly 
added definition of "independent school"), and we agree that minor changes to the rules to 
update these provisions will not do harm to the ability of independent schools to serve students 
well. 

While we did not spend much time on the issue of limiting payment of tuition out-of-state, we 
have expressed continued concerns regarding reciprocity from other states and would ask the 
Board to eliminate these provisions. 

It is also clear based on our discussions that there is deep disagreement regarding the proposed 
rule provisions that would require open enrollment and certification in all areas of special 
education. What has been most concerning to us is what we perceive as a desire by the Board 
and representatives of the public sector to eliminate mission-based education options for 
publicly-funded students. Vermont has a long history of making mission-based education 
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accessible to students. Our independent schools are diverse, just like our children. A diversity 
of educational options available to serve a diversity of students makes for a healthy educational 
ecosystem. Mandating open enrollment and special education policies will have a tremendously 
negative impact on independent schools across Vermont. If schools cannot comply due to cost, 
or misalignment with mission, they will not be able to accept publicly funded students. The 
resulting impacts on choice are very clear, legitimate and real -- student choices will certainly be 
diminished and in some cases eliminated. We are puzzled by the Board's continued reluctance 
to acknowledge the consequences of the proposed action. These proposed policy changes are not 
good for kids and families. Independent school education will be accessible only to wealthy 
families that can afford to pay tuition. That cannot be the outcome our state policy seeks to 
achieve. 

Representatives of the SBE who attended the public stakeholder sessions in St. Johnsbury and 
Manchester heard many stories from families whose children, including those with special needs, 
have been and are being successfully served by independent schools. In many instances, these 
independent schools are not certified in special education. Yet, they are achieving tremendous 
outcomes for kids that have struggled in more traditional settings. This is not a system that is 
broken. We believe that moving forward with the proposed changes demonstrates the Board's 
lack of understanding of independent, mission-based education, and the value it provides to our 
communities These proposed rules, as you have heard many times during the last few weeks, 
present a solution in search of a problem. We urge the Board to step back and spend 
considerable time learning about our independent schools in Vermont before imposing 
requirements that will negatively impact a system that is serving students well. 

We propose another meeting amongst the smaller group of representatives to discuss our 
suggested revisions. We hope the Board will strike the provisions which limit payment of tuition 
out-of-state. We also urge the Board to strike the open enrollment and special education 
provisions from the proposed rules. Should the Board choose not to do that at this point, we urge 
the Board not to advance these proposed rules any further until it has taken the time to meet with 
a much broader segment of our mission-driven independent school community, including our 
small schools, and educate itself on the many unique ways students are being served. It is the 
Board's obligation to do so. 

Sincerely, 

CJ Spirit() 
Headmast4r,Jock Po' t School 
President, rmont Independent Schools Association 
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Tom Lovett 
Headmaster, St. Johnsbury Academy 
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